
HELDON COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2017 at Mosstowie School 

Chairman Mr J Mountford-Dallas  

Treasurer Mrs L Smailes-Pluscarden  

Secretary Ms N Hire-Fogwatt  

 Mr C Souter-Miltonduff Mrs A Masson-Alves 

 Mr N Sutherland-Dallas Mrs M Evans-Duffus 

 Mrs S Hodder-Miltonduff Ms J Kirby-Miltonduff 

 Mr N McLeod-Miltonduff Mr K Milne-Miltonduff 

 Mrs D Kelly Mr P Austin 

Apologies Mr J MacKessack-Leitch Cllr Edwards 

 Mr W Duncan Cllr Patience 

 Mr S Masson Cllr Allan 

 

The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting. 

Minutes of previous meeting of 6th November 2017.      

Approved: N Sutherland    Seconded: L Smailes 

1.0 BUSINESS FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 

1.1 Mr Duncan passed on his thanks to the flood team regarding Longmorn. 

1.2 Awaiting response from Moray Council regarding Moray Flood Prevention. 

1.3 Roseisle memorial-the council are aware and dealing with 

1.4 Gordonstoun/Duffus junction-ongoing problems-Council Roads Dept to be contacted 

1.5 Alves speeding and traffic violations-request again that the police monitor the 

situation 

1.6 Jo Kirby to set up Facebook page for Heldon-minutes/agenda to be included on page 

1.7 Thanks to Colin for providing the A96 report 

1.8 Co-opted members details to be sent to Jane 

 

2.0 CORRESPONDENCE 

2.1 Moray council remittance advice given to Lindsey 

2.2 Findhorn, Nairn & Lossie Fisheries Trust re giant hogweed, supporting letter to be 

sent 

2.3 Paths for All, small grants-passed to Lindsey 

 

3.0 TREASURERS REPORT 

Lyndsay gave the report, we have received £385 from Moray council. 

The balance of Heldon CC funds is £945. There is still windfarm money available. 

Scott Masson has rejoined so no need to change signatories.  

 

4.0 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

4.1 Key learning for local authorities available online 

4.2 Jim attended Clash Gour presentation, trying to encourage community ownership of 

local windfarm, information available for anyone interested. Laura Nicholson from 

Local Energy Scotland will be speaking at the next JCC in February 

4.3 ex member John Smith sends his best wishes for Christmas. 



4.4 It was agreed that the Heldon computer could be serviced. 

 

5.0 PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

The planning report is sent out weekly if there are any issues members to contact Nicola or 

Colin so that they can notify the council. 

 

6.0 CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS 

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and wished everyone Christmas greetings. He 

closed the meeting at 20.15. 

The next meeting of Heldon CC will be on 23rd January at Mosstowie School. 

 

Dates for 2018 

23rd January, 6th March, 17th April, 29th May, 10th July, 21st August and 2nd October. 


